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HAPPY MARCH CNH! 
It’s so crazy to think that this is already the last 
issue I am publishing and that retirement is just 
around the corner. As we approach DCON, 
make sure you double and triple check with 
your club about dress code and itinerary. I 
can’t wait to see all of you in only 13 days!

It’s bittersweet to think about how this is 
already almost the end as I wrap up my final 
tasks. It’s been an absolute honor serving as 
your District News Editor this year. Getting the 
chance to know all of the  UnforgettaBEES 
and attending events I wouldn’t have 
otherwise attended: Board Trainings, Kiwanis 
Trainings, and so much more. For the last 
time, I wanted to give thanks to some of the 
most exceptional bees in my life:

To the UnforgettaBEES, you guys are some of 
the most driven and intelligent individuals I 
have ever met. I am so glad I got to know all 
of you and work alongside you. Thank you for 
an amazing term. We truly had an 
unforgettable term with an unforgettable 
legacy. 

To the Communications and Marketing 
Committee, I have had some of my favorite 
memories with you all, especially winning 
Summer Board Olympics. Here’s a special 
shoutout to Lieutenant Governor Yolanda for 
being the best secretary turned committee 

chair ever! You are so hardworking and 
selfless, but most importantly, you’re the best 
secret santa ever- you deserve the world. 

Region 16: Thank you for all of our adventures 
from me losing my boarding pass right fifteen 
minutes before our flight to our six hour long 
car ride together. I won’t ever forget and will 
always cherish the memories and polaroids 
we’ve taken together. 

Pleasant Grove Key Club: I cannot fathom 
into words how much I love each and every 
one of you. You are the reason why I love Key 
Club and seeing the immense amount of 
success we’ve amounted to this year has 
been the opportunity of a lifetime. I love you 
all from the bottom of my heart and can’t 
wait to end the term with you. 

Last, but certainly not least, Mr. Roberson: 
thank you, thank you, thank you! As you 
proofread my last issue, I just wanted to say 
thank you for everything that you’ve done for 
me. You’ve taught me so much throughout 
this term and I couldn’t have done it without 
you. 

Thank you for reading the last issue of The Bee 
Times. If you have any further questions, 
comments, or concerns, please don’t 
hesitate to ask1
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district governor

Hello CNH Bees! Welcome to the last issue of the 
Bee Times! In the blink of an eye, we are now at 
the end of the 2019-2020 term. I hope you all 
had fun in this past year and learned a lot about 
and through Key Club! To me, the most 
important aspect of Key Club is that it is a 
valuable learning process for all of us. Whether it 
is staying involved in community service, 
planning events and fundraisers, or interacting 
with the Kiwanis family, there are so many 
opportunities to learn and grow. Most 
importantly, I hope you had fun doing it! As we 
approach the end of the term, please be sure to 
stay involved when the next term arrives. Many 
clubs and divisions are planning their banquets, 
new DCM and service project ideas, and even 
summer opportunities. Many new exciting things 
are coming your way, so please stay tuned! For 
those of you who are attending District 
Convention, I hope you are ready for an 
emotional rollercoaster ride! From the Friday 
night arrival, Saturday morning elections, and all

the celebrations Saturday night, DCON is going 
to an unforgettable experience. If you missed 
the deadline, don’t worry! There is always next 
year! This is it for the last message! I wish you all 
the best of luck, whether it be one more year or 
a new life in college! It was an honor serving with 
you all. Thank you for everything that you do!

Hello Bees! There’s only one month left until 
we have to say our final goodbyes to each 
other at District Convention 2020 in Reno. I 
before the term ends, I would like to thank 
you from the bottom of my heart for giving 
me the opportunity to serve you as your 
District Treasurer. Words cannot explain how 
grateful I am for this experience and I would 
never trade it for anything in the world. As 
District Convention comes closer, please do 
your best to ensure that the remaining clubs 
in the District pay off their dues. There are 
also many clubs that have gained members 
but have not paid a second or third round of 
dues. It's imperative that every member is 
accounted for in our District. Any clubs that 
do not pay by October 2020 will be marked 
as inactive or have their charter revoked 
depending on how long they haven’t paid 
their dues. If your home clubs has still yet to 
pay, please contact me immediately and I 

will guide you through the steps that you 
need to take too get your club back to 
good standing. Soon there will be a new 
generation of leaders that will take our 
District to new heights. To all the Club Officers 
and Lieutenant Governors that have been 
elected, congratulations. Never doubt 
yourself or your capabilities. There is a reason 
that you were chosen to serve this amazing 
district and I believe all of you will succeed 
next year. Let’s stay motivated for one last 
month and end this term strong bees! I love 
you all.

district treasurer



district secretary

Dear CNH,Here we are. Welcome to the last 
month of the term, March! It is such a bittersweet 
feeling in writing this message to you all, but this 
is not a goodbye. When you read this message, 
we are just about less than two weeks until 
District Convention 2020 in Reno, NV at the 
Grand Sierra Resort! I hope all of you are just 
excited as much as I am to CELEBRATE all of the 
tremendous accomplishments of the CNH 
District. This month, please take the time to 
reflect on your term: what things did you well? 
What could you have done better? What are 
you most proud of this term? Regardless of what 
answers you may have to these questions, I am 
immensely proud of all for going so far and 
getting to this point in the term. As we have 
approached our final month into the term, this is 
also a reminder that all service hours must be 
accounted for as the District Executives 
complete figures for our District Goals. To all club 

secretaries—this is your final MRF submission so 
let’s end the term with your best MRF submission 
yet! Looking through MRFs this entire term, it has 
been a sincere honor seeing clubs improve 
month by month, service project after service 
project. Though the term has come to an end, 
remember that service never stops and that the 
memories made this term will forever stay with us. 
It is, again, a bittersweet feeling, but I am forever 
thankful for being provided the opportunity to 
serve the best district in Key Club International — 
It has been an honor serving alongside you all, 
and I wish you all good luck in your future 
endeavors. Mahalo for all that you have done 
this term.

Hello CNH Key Club! I can't believe DCON is just 
a few weeks away! I can't wait to meet all of you 
and celebrate all of the amazing work your 
district has done this service year.  Recently, the 
International Board was in San Francisco, 
California, at our International Board meeting. 
We caught up with our committees, worked on 
the next 4 year strategic plan, and most 
importantly, worked on planning International 
Convention! ICON is taking place in YOUR district 
this year! I hope all of you take this chance to go 
and show international who CNH Key Club is. All 
members are welcome! Fundraising resources 
can be found on keyclub.org and an 
application for an ICON subsidy will be released 
soon. This subsidy will cover the $250 registration 
cost of attending ICON! If you have any 
questions about what happens at ICON or how 
you can attend, please let me know! Truly 
International is an initiative by KCI to be more 

inclusive of our international clubs. We will be 
releasing more materials and a way for you to 
get involved in Truly International soon, so be on 
the lookout! Please let me know if you have any 
questions! I can't wait to see all of you soon!

International trustee

http://keyclub.org/


from us
/

8 CHAIRS.
3 EDITORS.
3 EXECS.
1 TEAM.



to you
/

thank you. 
kiwanis, mentors, advisors, officers, 
members 𑁋 CNH wouldn’t be what it is 
without you

/



joyce wu
policy, international business, & elections

michelle le
district convention

I still remember when I was just a shy and 
soft-spoken sophomore, sitting in the audience 
of House of Delegates. I looked up in awe as I 
watched each District Executive candidate 
present their speeches. I looked up to them then, 
inspired by their dedication to this organization 
and their passion for service. Never would I have 
ever thought that two years later, I would be on 
stage with them, hosting the annual House of 
Delegates that transitions us into the next term. 
Thank you CNH, for the opportunity of a lifetime 
to serve as your Policy, International Business, 
and Elections Chair. The memories that I have 
created this term are absolutely unparalleled 
and will last for a long time. I hope to see you all 
at House of Delegates during District Convention 
2020! 

Hi CNH! The term is ending and even though it’s 
bittersweet, I’m happy that my last year in Key 
Club has been one of the best! If you’re an 
underclassman, take advantage of all the 
opportunities that Key Club offers because it’s 
worth it! As for upperclassman, cherish your last 
moments in this amazing organization. Thank you 
for all that you’ve done this term and I can’t wait 
to see you all at DCON 2020! 

daniel chong
member development & education

"What's Poppin’ Unforgettabees!!! District 
Convention 2020 is almost here, and so is our 
retirement… This term has been nothing but 
amazing, and I am proud of everyone for 
working hard serving our home, schools, and 
communities! I hope all of the content we 
created has been useful, and thank you for 
letting me serve as your DVME for the 19-20 
term!“

derry chen
district visual media editor

It has been an honor to have been able to 
serve as your 2019-2020 Member Recognition 
Chair. I would like to take this time to 
recognize the passion and dedication to 
service from each member, club, and 
advisor. I will be forever grateful to have 
been able to take part in highlighting this 
District's amazing accomplishments this term. 
Thank you to the 2019-2020 Member 
Recognition Committee for the chance to 
serve alongside you this term. I have been 
able to learn so much from every one of you 
throughout our time together. From our calls, 
message reminders and many emails, I 
appreciate and am so proud of all our work 
together and the memories we share. Also, 
thank you to the best MR Mentor I could 
possibly wish for, Mrs. Charlene Masuhara. I 
hope you know that every call and meeting 
we have had has helped me so much this 
year, and you have been a source of 
inspiration to me. I am so honored that I 
have been able to work closely with and 
learn so much from you. From the bottom of 
my heart, I truly love you all, 2019-2020 
Member Recognition Committee.

Hi Bees, My last two years serving on your district 
board has been the greatest two years of my 
life. I’ve made amazing friends from all over 
Cali-Nev-Ha; I hope that all of you that 
participated in Pen Pals can say the same. Thank 
you, CNH, for being part of my Key Club journey 
and for being some of the greatest friends I’ve 
ever met. I’ll never forget what you all have 
given me. 

queenie lamb
member recognition



















DIVISION CLUB MEMBER OFFICER FACULTY KIWANIS

2 North

2 South San Lorenzo Alisa Nguyen Michelle Ma Mo Kim Mike Le Faivre

3 North Crescenta Valley Nicolle Cho

3 South

4 Central

4 East

4 North Santa Ana Andrew Nguyen Nguyen Dong Tiffany Truitt Kathy Kendrick

4 South

4 West

5 North

5 South

7 North

7 South Pleasant Grove Nicholas Saetern Kalissa Ohara Pedro Jacinto Browyn Anthony

8

10 North La Selle Emily Liu Daymen Liu Au Florence Lee Patricia Foltyn

10 South

11 Saint Augustine Tedrick Santo Avery Rio Jerry Rey Geoff Tobias

12 East Mission San Jose Jacky Thai Vivian Tran

12 South Dave Kenigsberg Robin Hagan

12 Westt

13 North John Glenn Lily Ouk Kroesna Srun Michael Hollis Rose Schnerberger

13 South Mayfair Ronald Ourng Ian Salazar Joshua Mcfariano Tony Diaz

13 West

14/39

The following are the students and advisors who’ve showed exemplary 
dedication to service for their homes, schools, and communities.

february division recognition



DIVISION CLUB MEMBER OFFICER FACULTY KIWANIS

15 North Chaffey Ryan Thom April Nguyen Elaine Skaggs Barbara Rugeley

15 East Santiago Hannah Eltounsy Ifaz Rashid Chuong Vu George Corwin

15 South Montclair Kaitlyn Lean Seanna Choi Vicky Coble Bill Taylor

16 North Valencia Ashley Yoon Angelica Rios Ulrike Skillman Doug Ridnor

16 East James Monroe Ariana Castro Sarah Daks David Kwon Jim Lofdahl

16 South International School Joanna Caacho Vera Naskhulyan Marianna Orsini Doug Chadwick

16 West

18 East

18 West

19 North CAMS Irvin Nguyen Ryan Son Janet Lewis Rick Carver

19 South

20/32

21 Scripps Ranch Kathleen Nguyen Jamie Kuang Paul Morgan Irene Cannon

22 Hikina

22 Komohana

22 Makai Kauai Alex Ogawa Carina Cook Diane Inouye Catherine Shimizu

23 Elko Aldrin Flores Monisha Sidher Nicole Moreno Neil Atkinson

24

26 North

26 South Pittsburg Ian Wetherbee Kayla Nguyen Tina Edwards Maury Huguet

27 North Middle College My-Lyunh Nguyen Chalyn Valdez Pamela Hughes Patrick Anthony

27 South Weston Ranch Mason Brock Samantha Jantz Emilia Mendoza Basel Karabola

28 North Christina Nguyen Viviana Hernandez

28 South Spring Valley Charity Caday Grace Gu Mary Breslin

28 East

28 West Western Amy Anaya Yesenia Hernandez Hugh Kardell

29

30 North La Habra Ashley Shin EMily Allsup David Kim Leda Kim



DIVISION CLUB MEMBER OFFICER FACULTY KIWANIS

30 South Whitney Daniel Boulom Courtney Tran Amy Torres Joe Dale

31

33

34 North Jefferson Landon Lee Angela Chew Carney Skold Gerry Weiss

34 South Mountain View Leanna Chun Cathy Souza

35 East Diamond Bar Nathan THai Akash George Connie Chen Elysia Becerra

36  West

36 East Middle College Emmily Barrera Mrs. Leon

37 North

37 South

37 East San Marcos Andrew Nguyen Sofia Nawaz Jim Munson Margot Dutton

37 West Mission Vista Krmrut Kaur Alexya Williams Robert Weeg Jarrett Yasuoka

38 East

38 West

41 South

42 East

42 West

43 J.D. Ramos Lexie Tamez

44 North

44 South

45

46 North

46 South

47

Thank you for your continuous dedication to your homes, schools, and 
communities bees! I know that you don’t hear this enough, but I genuinely 
appreciate each and every one of you for your unwavering dedication to Key 
Club. MEMBER RECOGNITION CHAIR 

QUEENIE LAMB



On January 11th, 
Diamond Bar Key Club 
and our division 
worked side-by-side to 
pick up trash along 
the streets of 
Hacienda Heights for 
the cleanliness of our 
environment. Groups 
of three to five 
volunteers carried 
large trash bags and 
trash grabbers. The 
trash was properly 
disposed of instead of 
floating around our 
community and 
eventually residing in 
our oceans. Trash of all 
sizes, ranging from 
cigarette butts to 
large pieces of metal, 
was collected. 
Although it was a 
tedious task, I had fun 
serving our community 
and the residents of 
Hacienda Heights can 
see our work’s positive 
impact. I met many 
Kiwanians and even 
socialized with Key 
Clubbers from D35W! 
This Saturday morning 
was well spent and 
being able to benefit 
our community 
brought me so much 
satisfaction.

DIVISION 35 EAST | DIAMOND BAR 
KEY CLUB | LEWIS WANG



VDCM VALENTINE’S 
DAY CARD MAKING

On December 28th, 2019, Yucaipa Key Club participated in 
decorating/preparing for the annual Rose Float Parade that happens every 
New Year. Members were to meet at the school at 6am to get on the bus, 
provided by their Kiwanis Club, and did not come back until 5pm. While we 
were with Phoenix Decorating Company in Irwindale to help with the Pasadena 
Rose Float Parade, we met many other Key Clubbers from different divisions and 
got a lot of hours for community service. The work was divided up throughout all 
of the divisions and Key Clubbers were there to do anything that the 
organizations needed help with. Some members cleaned, physically worked on 
a float, or did work to prepare for the flowers, for example, filling 

vials with water for the roses, 
which is what most Key 
Clubbers did. Yucaipa had 17 
members go along with 
D36E’s LTG, Elaine Wijaya. Key 
Club International posted, 
“FUN FACT: Kiwanis offers 
more volunteers for the 
parade than any other 
organization. About 7,000 
people come from all over 
North America, contributing 
more than 56,000 service 
hours to prepare 9 floats and 
serve meals to other 
volunteers.”

ROSE FLOAT 
DECORATING





CONTACT US!
GOVERNOR | CHUOFAN YU
cnhkc.gov@gmail.com
SECRETARY | LAWRENCE GUITTAP
cnhkc.sec@gmail.com
TREASURER | KRISTIE POON
cnhkc.treas@gmail.com

DISTRICT ADMINISTRATOR | DOUG GIN
dgin.kiwanis@gmail.com
ASSISTANT ADMINISTRATOR | MARSHALL 
ROBERSON
cnhadan@gmail.com
ASSISTANT ADMINISTRATOR | ALAN QUON
alan@alanquon.com
SPECIAL ASSISTANT | MAREK LEBLANC
cnhkc.sa@gmail.com
SERVICE LEADERSHIP PROGRAMS | BRUCE 
HENNINGS
bruce@cnhkiwanis.org

NEWS EDITOR | HANAH SHIH
cnhkc.dne@gmail.com
TECHNOLOGY EDITOR | SYDNEY KARIMI
cnhkc.dte@gmail.com
VIDEO MEDIA EDITOR | DERRY CHEN
cnhkc.dvme@gmail.com
COMMUNICATIONS AND MARKETING CHAIR | 
SYDNEY SORIANO
cnhkc.cm@gmail.com
DISTRICT CONVENTION CHAIR | MICHELLE LE
cnhkc.dcon@gmail.com
KIWANIS FAMILY & FOUNDATIONS CHAIR |JANET 
TENG
cnhkc.kff@gmail.com
MEMBERSHIP DEVELOPMENT & EDUCATION CHAIR | 
DANIEL CHONG
cnhkc.mde@gmail.com
MEMBER RECOGNITION CHAIR | QUEENIE LAM
cnhkc.mr@gmail.com
POLICY INTERNATIONAL & ELECTIONS CHAIR | 
JOYCE WU
cnhkc.pie@gmail.com
SERVICE PROJECTS CHAIR | MELISSA CABANA
cnhkc.sp@gmail.com

QUESTIONS, COMMENTS, CONCERNS?
ALL CONTACT INFORMATION CAN BE FOUND ON THE 

CNH CYBERKEY
cnhkeyclub.org > contact

YOUTUBE
CNH KEY CLUB

INSTAGRAM
@cnh_keyclub

TWITTER
@CNHkeyclub



THANK YOU FOR 
READING THIS ISSUE!

THE CNH OFFICIAL 
DISTRICT NEWSLETTER

cnhkeyclub.org | keyclub.org
8360 Red Oak Street #21 Rancho 

Cucamonga, CA 91730
(909)-989-1500


